
4 DECEMBER 2017 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

 

MANAGEMENT OF BACTERIAL INFECTION IN THE LIVER TRANSPLANT CANDIDATE 

 

Alberto Ferrarese, Alberto Zanetto, Chiara Becchetti, Salvatore Sciarrone, Sarah Shalaby, 

Giacomo Germani, Martina Gambato, Francesco Paolo Russo, Patrizia Burra, Marco Senzolo 

 

I am a native English speaker and certified Teacher of the English to Speaker of Other Languages 

(TESOL). 

I can state that I have read and amended the above manuscript in relation to its English. I certify 

that these changes have been incorporated into the version sent for publication.  

 

Kind regards.  

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

FREDERICK MARK PERLSTROM 


